
LA CRESCENT TOWNSHIP 

Monday, March 14, 2016 AGENDA 
 

Final Approved 

 1.  Call to order 7:00 PM:  Called to order by Chairman Cummings 

 

 2.  Pledge of Allegiance: Cited by all 

 

 3.  Roll Call: BB, DB, BC, TW, KS-absent 

 

 4.  Approval of Agenda: Approved with date correction of March 14, 2016 

DB/BB 

 

5. Minutes of February 8, 2016 Regular Meeting: Approved BB/DB 

    Minutes of February 27, 2016 Boar d of Audit Meeting: Approved 

TW/BB 

                       

6. Visitors / Speakers to address the Board:    

      A.  La Crescent Animal Rescue: Keith Petras here from LAR to address 

dangerous dog retrieval.  Brought in an agent to speak tonight, who is under 

contract with Houston, Caledonia, Spring Grove, Brownsville and Hokah. 

(Sorry, I THINK her name is Marcie Jensen)  She is paid annually by each 

community she contracts with.  She is working with Sheriff Inglet to pick-

up high-risk animals in the County.  Brought a copy of her homeowners but 

not her $2 million liability copy.  She will bring that to the next Town Board 

meeting in April.  Keith Petras closed with a reiteration that any township 

resident who surrenders an animal will not be billed to the township.  The 

only time they will charge the township is when one is rescued in our 

boundry and then after a 5 day reclaim period.  The charge is $125 per 

animal with $25 going to the City.  Liability insurance is in effect for 1 year 

from the date of signing and then renewable annually.  Carla Ronneberg 

asked if the contact could be signed at the next meeting.  Chairman 

Cummings responded that if it in front of the Board before that, they will 

vote on whether to move forward. 

 B. Jim Hobelsberger (2852 Kelly Rd) presented a petition from 15 

residents on Kelly Rd to have the sand removed from their road.  Chairman 

Cummings advised we will remove it, but only after snow chances are less 

likely. 

 C.  Jeremy Chipps asked why public is not invited to the Planning 

Commission meetings as we are changing the Ordinances.  Bob said that 



Planning Commission IS a public meeting that is posted.  Furthermore, the 

public will be invited to the final presentation of the Ordinance changes as 

well. 

 D. Ken Tshumper wanted to express concerns over the Mathy Mine 

project.  Regulation of mining is difficult and the County provides good 

oversight.  Encouraged the Board to contract with the County for this 

process. 

 E.  Gretchen Cook 517 N 3
rd

 St. expressed concern over abandoned 

mines in Trempealeau Co WI. 

 F.  Andrew Peters and Tony Tomczyk  from Milestone Products 

presented a map of the excavation site they hold off County 25.  Their 

purpose tonight is informational but may seek a C.U.P. in the future to re-

open that mine 

        

7.  Seal Coat Quotes: Bid awarded to Scott Construction BB/DB 

 

8.  Treasurers Report: BB/DB 

                                  

 9.  Zoning Report: 

       A. Correspondence: Larry added the last 2 years of minutes to the 

Planning Commission and Board pages on the Township website. 

       B. Income Report and Minutes for Clerk and Supervisors 

       C. Permit Applications for County and Clerk 

       D. Supervisor to the Planning Commission Report  

              

 10. Clerks Report: Annexation report was submitted to Bob.  Township 

Officers meeting will be April 5 at Good Times in Caledonia, starts at 6 pm. 

Contact Dick Markos at 507-894-4971.  Florescent light disposal will be 

April 9 from 8 to 3 at the drop-off sites.  Organizational Meeting will be 

April 2 at 9 am at the Town Hall.  Quarterly expenditures are due by April 5. 

 

11. Other or Old Business: none 

       

12. Supervisors Report: Bill-Dave Breyer asked if Orchard Run can be 

swept for sand this spring. Plow drivers cannot have passengers aboard 

when plowing. Dan-nothing to report, Bob-Isensee’s on County 6 issued a 

complaint about Fabian’s next door regarding car paint odors.  Asked Board 

if we could move ahead with floor replacement at Town Hall.  Board 

recommends moving ahead with bids.  Check to see if the Town Hall septic 

bill has been invoiced to the County for half.  Tom-Thanked Board for 10 



great years, it was a pleasure to serve with you all. 

      

13. Bills for Audit: DB/BB 

 

14. Adjournment: BB/DB at 8:15 

 

Tom Wright 


